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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 
February 10, 2021 

 
Chair Darla Akins called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Social Hall#2. 
 
Present:  Chair Darla Akins, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COCs Fred Schweer, Terry Watts, Alan Ruda, 
 
RCSC Staff:  None   
 
Guests:  RCSC Board Director Steve Collins 
 
Election of 2021 Secretary:  Connie Sherman was nominated and with no further nominations was 
unanimously elected as 2021 Secretary.   
 
Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The December 9, 2020 Meeting Summary was approved as 
presented. 
 
Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Chartered Club Supervisor:  Distributed to the Committee for 
review: 
 
Currently 12 clubs who have not picked up their Presidents Package.                                                                                                       

To date, 44  RCSC Chartered Clubs are/have reopened: 
• Arts & Crafts = 25 
• Education = 1 
• Hobby = 3 
• Music = 2 
• Sports = 9 (4 being Lawn Bowling Clubs) 
• Various = 4 

 
A listing of these clubs can be found on www.suncityaz.org under the Recreation tab then clubs tab. 
 
As of February 5, 2021,  58 facility usage and club meeting schedules for 2022, 86 2020 Financial 
Statements and 80 Club Officer lists have been received by the Chartered Clubs Office. 
 
Report by Darla Akins, Chair:  

Chair Akins reported that clubs with dedicated space are now turning in their attendance and that a 
reporting procedure form will be approved soon.  She also stated that one thing that has come from 
COVID-19 is that more people are becoming computer users. 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Co-Chair Wilson reported that you may be hearing about some 
club mergers.  The RCSC Board handed club allocation decisions back to RCSC Senior Management 
and  Director of Operations Chris Herring did a report on clubs setting criteria for club space 
allocation.  Ceramics clubs are going to be affected by this with some club mergers. 
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COC Reports:   
 
Terry Watts – Has not heard from any clubs and issue that was at one of her clubs has been resolved. 
 
Fred Schweer – All clubs are good right now. 
 
Alan Ruda – Contacted all clubs that had not picked up Presidents Packages and they have all been 
picked up. 
 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business:  The Committee roster was reviewed and corrected by those present at the meeting. 
 
Announcements:  Discussion was had on cancelling the March meeting but do to the fact that some 
of the COC’s would be leaving before the April meeting, it was decided to keep the March meeting 
as scheduled.  It was announced that Gail Varenhorst resigned, and her clubs would be divided 
among current COC’s.   
 
Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:33am. 
 
Next Meeting:   March 10, 2021 at 10:00am – Lakeview Social Hall #2 
 
Respectfully Submitted,   
 
 
 
Co-Chair Sue Wilson, Acting Secretary   


